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As of  July, 2004, Zonta International has 1,253 clubs in 67 countries and geographic areas.

	· WED – OCTOBER 5

· OCTOBER – 7- 9

· THUR – OCTOBER 13

· SAT = OCTOBER 15

· WED – OCTOBER 26

· SUN – NOVEMBER 13

· JUNE 24 – 29, 2006


	DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 FOR 7.00 pm

DISTRICT 24 CONFERENCE – Crowne Plaza, Surfers Paradise.

MOVIE “In Her Shoes” – Palace Cinema, James St., Fortitude

Valley. 6 pm.  Cost $20 includes glass of champagne on arrival.     

SERVICE COMMITTEE MEETING – Moray Café, Cnr. Moray St

and Merthyr Road, New Farm. 9.30 am. 0.30 am. 

BOARD MEETING – Qld. Ballet Board Room, Cnr. Drake St. & Montague Rd, West End  6.00 pm sharp 

ZONTA GIFT FAIR – Forest Place, Sandgate Road, Clayfield

58TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION – Melbourne Exhibition & Convention Centre



Dear Zontians,

Just when we thought that the effects of Katrina on New Orleans were abating, along came another... there is no doubt that Mother Nature is always going to be the winner. 

Closer to home, we had our own little 'cyclone' with the publication of Mark Latham's diaries. Being an apolitical Club, I do not comment, but would hazard a guess that it has become a dinner party conversation piece. 

Now for news of members.... 

· Shirley King had an important birthday; 35 and some months, I believe. 

· Julie Mannion broke her wrist sufficiently badly to require surgery, but is now on the mend. 

· Bartz Schultz had a fall and required hip surgery. I have spoken with her, and though she may be frail physically, her spirit is undiminished. 

Flowers or good wishes have been sent to all. 

The combined Fund Raising, P.R. and Service meeting was very successful, lots of new thinking, and exchanged of ideas.  Good news coming from the meeting is that Veronica McLaughlin has taken on the role of chairing the Service Committee, and has set up her first meeting for the 15th.October. Many thanks to Veronica, and also to Judith Anderson who stood in to help fill the gap.  Fran Morrison as usual hosted this large group in her always-gracious and charming manner. 

You will recall that Kay Saunders spoke briefly of her new book, co-authored with her colleague, Dr.Julie Ustinoff.   I was delighted to attend the launch of "A Crowning Achievement" at the Brisbane City Hall, and will have read my copy before the Dinner meeting next week. 

District Conference is nearly upon us; my thanks to those members who have forwarded their thoughts on the motions to be presented.  It is not too late to attend if you find your calendar is free. 

It is always a great experience to learn more of Zonta and to enjoy the fellowship which is engendered by this coming together of like-minded women. 

I look forward to seeing you next Wednesday evening; we will have another great speaker, Professor Wayne Hall, whose subject will be of great interest to us all. 

Iris 

P.S. A serious reminder; if you are unable to attend a Dinner meeting, please advise Judy Anderson at least 48 hours in advance. We are billed for the cost of the meal, and we will be obliged to pass this on.

SERVICE COMMITTEE:

Veronica McLaughlin, Service Committee Chairman has called a meeting - Saturday 15th October.  She is  calling all Service Committee members to  come along for some juice and eggs and let's get this committee moving!!  Details in “Dates to Remember”.

GIFT FAIR – ZONTA STALL:

It is suggested that this year we try a section on the Zonta Stall called PRE-LOVED BOOKS and charge appropriate prices.

For this to be a success (which we are sure it will be) we need BOOKS.

Please check your book-shelves – stack of books you don’t really  have room for and maybe some of those beautiful coffee table books you have replaced  etc. and bring us what you can spare.  This time we are seeking only books in good condition – no torn paper-backs or tattered covers or missing pages as we expect to ask and receive more than our “sell at any price” efforts at the Trash & Treasure Stalls.  Any not sold may be reclaimed by donors or donated to Life Line Book Fest.

The two Shirleys have agreed to man the stall (with a little help from their friends) so start collecting your contributions.
THEATRE EVENING:

The Fundraising Committee have arranged a Theatre evening.  Details are as follows: 

Date: Thursday 13th October 

Time: 6.00 pm 

Venue: Palace Cinema, James St Fortitude Valley 

Movie: "In Her Shoes" 

Stars - Toni Collette; Cameron Diaz; Shirley MacLean.

Storyline: "Two motherless sisters with a history of conflict break off relations when the more carefree and irresponsible one sleeps with her sibling's boyfriend, but they eventually reconcile with the help of a grandmother they never knew they had. An event movie for every woman who's ever had or been a mother, sister, daughter, grandmother, or friend." 

At a cost is $20.00 per head which includes a glass of champagne on arrival this should be an entertaining evening.  We want to make this a big success and the movie promises to be a lot of fun to boot, so, bring your friends.  Money for this event will be collected at the Dinner Meeting or you can contact Veronica McLaughlin    email: veron@powerup.com.au    Phone 07-3852-3390;  Mobile 0402 244 218 to arrange tickets and payment.

FUNDRAISING/PR/SERVICE COMBINED MEETING:

A very enjoyable gathering of the Fundraising, PR and Service Committees was held at Fran Morrison’s home on Tuesday 20 September.  Iris decided to combine the meetings as these committees are inter-connected in their activities and she thought it would be a good opportunity to share plans and current commitments.  A lot of business was dealt with; ideas shared; and support offered.  It was very interesting to hear of projects in the pipeline – hopefully some will come to fruition as they were all very worthy of our support.  I’m sure all who attended the meeting would consider the time well spent.  I think a few were also very pleasantly surprised by the way we conduct our business – over some delicious nibblies and a bottle of wine, or two!  All those present agreed that it would be very beneficial to hold joint meetings three or four times a year, to enable us all to be well-informed on the main focus of our Club – service and the projects for which we raise funds.

Date claimers from Fundraising Committee:

October 13
Film Night at the Palace Centro, 39 James Street, Fortitude Valley “In Her Shoes” starring Shirley MacLaine, Toni Collette and Cameron Diaz.  The function will commence at 6.00pm with a glass of bubbly, followed by the movie at 7.00pm.  Tickets are $20 each and can be purchased from Veronica McLaughlin at the October Dinner Meeting.  If you will not be attending the meeting, please contact Veronica direct to secure your tickets, as I am sure this will be a popular movie.

November 13
Gift Fair at Forest Place, Clayfield – a full capacity of 32 stallholders have confirmed their attendance at this year’s Gift Fair.  The Fair will be well publicised again this year and we are looking forward to a very successful day – an added attraction this year will be performances by two Ethiopian dancers!

WOMEN KNOW THEIR PLACE IN AFGHANISTAN – IN PARLIAMENT:

Women in post-Taliban Afghanistan overwhelmingly used their franchise in the key parliamentary elections as over 40 percent of the voters were females, Chief Electoral Official of the Joint Electoral Management Body (JEMB) said.

Forty-one percent of those who voted in the recent elections were women while the remaining 59 were men.  Some six million or 50 percent out of over 12 million Afghans registered to vote in the landmark Sept. 18 elections went to polling stations across the country to elect the members of parliament and provincial councils in the war-torn nation. 

The lowest turnout of women to the election was southern Zabul province, the hotbed of Taliban where only 13 percent of female voters dared to use their vote.  The final result of the polls is scheduled to be made public on Oct. 22. 

And despite safety fears, a group of pioneer female candidates will soon take their seats beside fundamentalists and warlords.

Canada’s The Globe and Mail reported that in Kabul, candidate Shinkai Karokhail's daughter begged her not to leave the house on election day because she feared for her life. 

Ms. Karokhail's campaign posters had been torn down and her disapproving husband had refused to help with her dream of becoming a parliamentarian.   It wasn't an easy campaign for the 42-year-old social worker. Like most of the female candidates now waiting for results of the  election in Afghanistan, however, Ms. Karokhail says the real difficulties will come in the next few months when a brave group of women sits down in the new parliament alongside warlords and religious fundamentalists who believe women shouldn't even leave their homes. 

Some female candidates, such as Ms. Karokhail, hope the new parliament will push women's rights further. But a large cadre of fundamentalists has campaigned on the opposite platform, promising to reduce the quota for women in government. 

As violence against female candidates continues, and the stakes grow as emerging blocs jockey for power, Ms. Karokhail said she could not be sure of her own safety if elected. But simply showing up would change the way Afghan politics are conducted, she said. "I'm not a warlord," Ms. Karokhail said. "You can't buy my vote." 

What is  certain about the election is the minimum number of female winners: Women are guaranteed about 25 per cent of seats in Afghanistan's first parliament in more than three decades. That's more than Canada, the United States, Australia and most other countries, and it's already a source of deep resentment among many traditionalists. 

OTHER NEWS:   

Some members may be aware that Linda Lawes  has been working on a large project for the last 22  months which was  selected as Suncorp's entry to the Australian Institute of Project Management Awards for 2005.  We were delighted to hear that, at  the annual AIPM Project Management Achievement Awards night on Friday 9 September, the project was the winner in its category of  "Change Management" and then selected as the overall winner of the 2005 Project of the Year Award for Queensland.  As a result, Linda’s entry is now one of 6 entries in the National  Awards with judging to take place on 10 October 2005.  We congratulate Linda on her achievement and wish her and her team all the best for the National Award.

Former member Valmai Pidgeon  AM, was conferred with the degree of Doctor of the University at a special function at Government House recently.  Valmai was recognised for her outstanding contribution to the community and QUT through distinguished service to the construction  industry, the arts and the advancement of women.  She has also made a significant contribution to QUT over the past 20 years as a patron of the Qld. Art Museum and Art Collection, and as a generous benefactor and vocal supporter.

AGING: 

Do you realise that the only time in our lives when we like to get old is when we're kids? If you're less than 10 years old, you're so excited about aging that you think in fractions. "How old are you?" "I'm four and a half!" You're never thirty-six and a half. You're four and a half, going on five! That's the key.

You get into your teens, now they can't hold you back. You jump to the next number, or even a few ahead. "How old are you?" "I'm gonna be 16!" You could be 13, but hey, you're gonna be 16! 

And then the greatest day of your life . . you become 21. Even the words sound like a ceremony . . . YOU BECOME 21. YESSSS!!!

But then you turn 30. Oooohh, what happened there?  Makes you sound like bad milk! She TURNED; we had to throw her out. There's no fun now, you're Just a sour-dumpling. What's wrong? What's changed?

You BECOME 21, you TURN 30, then you're PUSHING 40.  Whoa! Put on the brakes, it's all slipping away. Before you know it, you REACH 50 and your dreams are gone.  But wait!!! You MAKE it to 60. You didn't think you would!  

So you BECOME 21, TURN 30, PUSH 40, REACH 50 and MAKE  it to 60.  You've built up so much speed that you HIT 70! After that it's a day-by-day thing; you HIT Wednesday! You get into your 80s and every day is a complete cycle; you HIT lunch; you TURN 4:30; you REACH bedtime. And it doesn't end there. Into the 90s, you start going backwards; "I Was JUST 92." Then a strange thing happens. If you make it over 100, you become a little kid again. "I'm 100 and a half!"  May you all make it to a healthy 100 and a half!

HOW TO STAY YOUNG?

· Throw out nonessential numbers. This includes age, weight and height. Let the doctors worry about them. That is why you pay "them "

· Keep only cheerful friends. The grouches pull you down.

· Keep learning. Learn more about the computer,crafts, gardening, whatever. Never let the brain idle. "An idle mind is the devil's workshop." And the devil's name is Alzheimer's. 

·  Enjoy the simple things.

·  Laugh often, long and loud. Laugh until you gasp for breath.

· The tears happen. Endure, grieve, and move on. The only person, who is with us our entire life, is ourselves. Be ALIVE while you are alive.

· Surround yourself with what you love, whether it's family, pets,keepsakes, music, plants, hobbies, whatever. Your home is your refuge.

· Cherish your health: If it is good, preserve it.  If it is unstable, improve it. If it is beyond what you can improve, get help.

· Don't take guilt trips. Take a trip to the mall, even to the next county; to a foreign country but NOT to where the guilt is.

· Tell the people you love that you love them, at every opportunity.

AND ALWAYS REMEMBER:

Life is not measured by the number of breaths we take, but by the moments that take our breath away.

FINALLY:

Male students at a Canadian university are being offered a free two-week holiday in Australia in return for their sperm.   An advert has been placed in the University of Calgary's student newspaper by the Reproductive Medicine Clinic in Albury, New South Wales

Their airfare, accommodation and expenses will be covered as an incentive to donate. Applicants must be in good health and willing to have their blood and semen analysed.

Apparently it's getting difficult to find volunteers in Australia because of a new law that says sperm donors can no longer remain anonymous, reports the Toronto Star.


Please Note:  All articles or reports for the Zonta Club of Brisbane Newsletter to be forwarded to Coralie van Straaten-Peretz:  email :   coralie@samford.net    These must be received by the Thursday noon  prior to the Dinner meeting to be included.




APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com











DATES TO REMEMBER











Pat’s saying for the month…….


Going to church doesn’t make you a Christian anymore than standing in the garage makes you a car. 


is a swollen head.
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